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Commodore Comments – May 2021 

We had two great events in April.  On April 10th we had our first outing back to a restaurant.   Those of us who 

were at Crazy Gator’s were pleased with the precautions they took.  The food was great, and our server did a 

great job getting it out in a timely manner. 

Pizza at Hickory Point Pavilion was our April 24th event.  I do not ever remember being on the first floor, but it 

worked out well.  It was breezy that day so there was plenty of air circulation to keep us cool and safe.  Hungry 

Howie’s delivered our pizza, and everyone agreed it tasted terrific.  Many of us had never had their pizza 

before, but after today, we decided that we’d order from them in the future.  

At the recent Board Meeting, a subcommittee was formed to look at the role of Associate Memberships in our 

club.  Bob Nebergall, Butch Karrels, and Carol Clarke are the members.  Additionally, the Board decided that 

for the current year, the club would pay the cost to rent a venue for an event.  As usual, this would need to be 

approved ahead of time. 

I hope to see everyone at our May events.  We will be back at Crazy Gator’s to celebrate Moms and then a 

new GPS Scrabble ending with a picnic at Hickory Point. 

Enjoy being on the water! 

Commodore Cindy                    

 

  Vice Commodore Report – May 2021  

Unfortunately, there is no news regarding potential new members at this time. 

As a reminder, we have cards available that you can distribute to interested candidates.  They show the club 

having fun on the water, with the website address prominently displayed.  They are standard business-card 

size, so you can easily keep a supply of them in your wallet, purse, boat, or car glove box.  Then when you 

meet new folks with a pontoon boat who seem like promising members at waterside restaurants or docks, you 

can give them a card at the end of your sales pitch! 

Bettie and I will bring the inventory with us to all outings, so please feel free to ask us for some.  Our club 

needs new members!   

Bob Nebergall                                                                                                                                    2 

 

Commodore’s May Comments 

 

 

Commodore’s June Comments 

 

 

  



                                            Rear Commodore Gary Rhoads  

                                                                                                                                          

                             Report for 4/24/2021 HICKORY POINT PIZZA EVENT 

 

The PYC outing at Hickory Point, was well attended!  There were 3 boats, 24 attendees and 9 

cars.  The boats present were Clarke/Banta, Kapoor and Petrichko. Thanks to the intrepid 

Captains who braved the rough lakes! We are glad for the “landlubbers” who helped support the 

event. 

 

 

 

  

                               Pictures from Hickory Point outing on April 24th 

                                        thanks to Sharon Vincent! 
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                                                                May Events 

                                                 

Mothers’ Day Event 

May 8, 2021 

Crazy Gator’s – Eustis 

Hosts:  Gary & Cheryl Rhoads 

                 John & Cindy Kindinger 

 

Raft 10:45 – 11:00 A.M.  Lake Eustis side of Dead River 

Social Hour 11:30 – 12:00 A.M.          Lunch around Noon 

 

We will be ordering off the menu for this event.  Remember to bring sanitizer and disinfectant wipes.  

There will be a quiz about Mothers after lunch.  Prizes will be awarded! 

 

 

 

 

 

PYC OUTING INFORMATION FORM 

Please submit to the Commodore and the Treasurer 

Date of Event: 05/22/2021 Event/Meeting Place: Hickory Point docks Host(s):    

Butch & Merrilyn Karrels  Co-Host: Carl & Joan Scott 

 

Times: Social hour:  11:30AM  Meal: Noon (bring you own) Anchor Up: Yes: No:

 Time:  9:30AM 

 

Where: Lake Harris and Dead River (maps delivered, rules reviewed) Meal choices: Bring 

you own lunch 

Cost for members: $5/word Cost for guests: $5/word Payment due by: Cash at the anchor 

up area, purchase as many words as you wish. 
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What attendees need to (or may want to) bring: It will be helpful to use a GPS for this event. 7 tubs 

with the letter cards will be at locations around Lake Harris. Collect one envelope for each word your 

boat is playing. Each card tub will be on a map of Lake Harris along with the GPS locations. Collect 

your 7 envelops, each envelope is marked 1 through 7. Do not open any envelopes until you bring 

them back to the Scrabble crew at Hickory Point docks where the Scrabble crew will document each 

letter for each word, any open envelops will be disqualified. You may take your letters back to your 

boat to create your words. There will be an 8th tub with letter cards that will be available if anyone 

was not able to find any of the 7 tubs on Lake Harris however each letter not found will cost you 

$1/card. 

Any restrictions regarding attendees? (e.g., members only, limited to 40, etc.) 

Do not open envelopes until they are brought to the Scrabble crew at Hickory Point where you letter 

tiles will be documented. 

Other information: 

I anticipate it will take 1.5hrs to locate all your letters. If you do not have a GPS or do not know how to 

use one, you can follow someone who does have and knows how to use their GPS. This is not a 

timed event and only 7 tubs need to be located. 

There will be 3 cash prizes to the highest word scores. Standard Scrabble rules apply. We will not be 

using a Scrabble board but there are 2x and 3x cards in each tub which will double or triple your word 

score if you receive one of these cards, you will have a max of six letters to create your word if you 

receive one of the double or triple cards. 

All cash received will be distributed to the three top scores. 

          

 

 

                                            Looking Ahead 

                                          MAKE YOUR PYC HOTEL RESERVATIONS NOW 

                                Nights of 6/8, 6/9 & 6/10 2021 at Riviera Resort, St. Johns River 

Rooms are going fast at Riviera Resort [(888) 823-4642 or (386) 822-5662 www.rivieraresort.net] on 

the St. Johns River in Deland. A $50 room deposit required for three nights stay, standard room (3 

nights) is $319.50 tax included. All rooms have kitchens. Boat slips are $7.00 per night. We are going 

mid-week, arriving June 8th and departing on Friday, June 11th. Call Terry Weaver (352) 978-0439 if 

you would like to attend, if you are bringing your boat and if you have space left on your boat to 

accommodate additional PYC members. Activity details to follow as we get closer to June outing. 

 

 Your Hosts: Terry & Kay Weave        

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Any corrections to newsletter please email at joanscott100@comcast.net                                               
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PYC 2021 EVENTS CALENDAR FOR PONTOON YACHT CLUB 

 Please submit Outing Information Form to the Commodore 

cindykindinger@yahoo.com                          

We need all members to sign up to host an event. 

 

Date Form Outing Description & 

Location 

Host 1 Host 2 

 1/9/2021             Gilbert Park             John & Cindy Kindinger  

1/23/2021  Canada Event John & Sue Pierce       John & Cindy Kindinger 

2/13/2021  Nature Scavenger Hunt Steve & Sue Roeske  

2/27/2021  George Fest, Pontoons on 

the Water 

Bob & Bettie Nebergall  

3/13/2021  St. Patricks’ Day Dan & Sharon Vincent  

3/27/2021  Long Island Nude Beach Carl & Joan Scott Ken & Maggie Crowell 

4/10/2021  Beach Picnic Mike & Bonnie Wells            Bill & Jan Byzek 

4/24/2021      Pizza on the Pavilion              John & Cindy Kindinger  

  5/8/2021  Crazy Gator Gary & Cheryl Rhoads John & Cindy Kindinger 

5/22/2021  GPS Scrabble Butch & Merrilyn Karrels Carl & Joan Scott 

6/8-11/2021       St. John’s River trip             Terry & Kay Weaver  

6/26/2021     

7/10/2021     

7/24/2021     

8/14/2021     

8/28/2021     

9/11/2021  Lake Harris Hideway Vik & Elizabeth Kapoor Butch & Merrilyn Karrels 

9/25/2021           Randy Petrichko/ Patty Sabo            Gary & Cheryl Rhoads 

10/9/2021  Moss Bluff Jim & Carol Clarke Bob & Cathy Banta 

10/23/2021  Zombie Apocalypse Bob & Bettie Nebergall  

11/13/2021  Thanksgiving Tim & Angela Hill Joe Comastra & Lorraine 

Weirsma 



12/11/2021  Christmas   

 


